Discussion took place regarding Laurel Road, project cost estimate and the city's
contribution, funding sources to include state grants and impact fees, one-cent sales
tax, and addressing the city's financial expectations.

Ms. Fernandez clarified a funding agreement will need to come before council for
approval.

Discussion continued regarding project cost estimate and the city's contribution, paying
back the county if the road is not constructed, project funding, unassigned mobility fees,
grants, ten year pay back period, annual impact fee revenue from new construction,
state funding, Pinebrook Road and East Venice Avenue intersection project,
designating impact fees for Laurel Road improvements, and mobility fees from new
construction.

Recess was taken at 11:10 a.m. until 11:23 a.m. due to technical difficulties.

Mr. Lavallee reviewed impact fee estimates provided by the finance department.
Discussion followed on impact fee revenue from development, criteria for use of road
and mobility impact fees, project funding sources, one-cent sales tax, Jacaranda
Boulevard extension, April 28, 2020 virtual council meeting, the economy's financial
recovery time, prioritizing critical needs for the city, and concern with the city entering a
public/private partnership with Neal Communities.

Vice Mayor Newsom spoke to resident feedback received and noted residents are not
in favor of spending discretionary money on road project at this time.

Discussion continued on postponing motion to a future meeting in council chambers.



